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December 2015 

 

PCN (Product Change Notification) reference: 2015/14 

 

 

Subject: Voltronics Trimmer Capacitor Manufacturing Location Change 
 

 

Dear Customer, 

 

This notification letter is to advise you that the Voltronics facility will be relocated from a rented location 

at Salisbury Maryland to a facility owned by Knowles Corporation in Cazenovia in New York. 

 

Voltronics is part of Knowles Corporation and the same materials, manufacturing, test and inspection 

processes will be utilised in the Knowles Cazenovia NY location.  In addition, the Knowles Cazenovia 

facility is approved to AS9100 and ISO14001. 

 

The Voltronics manufacturing process (machines, methods and materials) will be gradually transferred 

from the Salisbury MD facility to the Cazenovia NY facility starting with a prototype line in February 

2016 which will be used to qualify the complete process. The transfer is expected to be completed before 

the end of September 2016. 

 

There is no change to other Voltronics manufacturing locations; the only change is the relocation of the 

assembly operations for multi-turn trimmers and tuners currently conducted in the Salisbury MD facility 

to the Cazenovia NY facility.  

 

As a result of there being no change to the production process including materials, there will be no 

change to Voltronics part numbers. 

 

If you require further information, please contact the Voltronics Product Manager, Matt Ellis email 

matt.ellis@knowles.com . 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Stephen Watts 

Knowles Management Systems and Compliance Officer 
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